
Appendix 
 
On April 3, 2025, The National Association for Stock Car Auto Racing, LLC identified and began 
addressing a security incident that involved unauthorized access to its network. Upon identifying 
the activity, the Company promptly took steps to secure the network and began a comprehensive 
investigation. A cybersecurity firm that has assisted other companies in similar situations was 
engaged. Law enforcement was notified. The investigation determined that the unauthorized actor 
acquired certain files on the Company’s network between March 31 and April 3, 2025. The 
Company reviewed the files and, on June 24, 2025, determined that one or more of the files 
contained the name and Social Security number of one Maine resident. 

On July 24, 2025, the Company mailed a notification letter via First-Class mail to the involved 
Maine resident. A copy of the notification letter template is enclosed. The Company is offering a 
complimentary one-year membership to credit monitoring and identity protection services to the 
notified individual. The Company also has established a dedicated, toll-free call center that the 
notified resident can call to obtain more information regarding the incident. 

To help prevent something like this from happening again, the Company has, and will continue to, 
take steps to enhance the security of its network. 
 
 


